HB 1680 -- IMMUNITY FROM CIVIL LIABILITY FOR ASSISTING A TRAPPED
CHILD IN A MOTOR VEHICLE

SPONSOR: Solon

The bill specifies that a person shall be immune from civil
liability for any damage resulting from the forcible entry into a
locked motor vehicle for purposes of removing a child that is in
imminent danger of suffering harm.

The person shall contact emergency services prior to entry and
place notification on the vehicles windshield of his or her contact
information, the reason entry was made, location of the child, and
that the authorities have been contacted.

Such person shall remain with the child out of the elements and as
reasonably close to the vehicle as possible until emergency
services arrive. Nothing shall effect the person's civil liability
if the person attempts to render aid to the child.



